MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERATION COMMITTEE

Regular Meeting of Thursday, February 13, 2014

Present:
Mark Belanger, Ted Eayrs, Maureen Franco, Josephine Ruthwicz, Dave Thomas and Janet Miller

Absent:
Michael Maddigan

Others:
Colleen Lieb – Recording Secretary

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM in the Community room at 8 Benton Street.  The meeting was recorded by cable television.

MINUTES
The minutes of the January 9, 2014 meeting were reviewed.  There was one correction.
Motion:  To approve the January 9, 2014 minutes as amended.

By M. Franco



Seconded by D. Thomas


VOTE:  6-0-0
ACTION ITEMS
C. Lieb reports that the Town Meeting Warrant will close on February 28, 2014.

J. Ruthwicz confirms that the award letters have been sent out with the exception of the letter to the Unitarian Church for the organ.

Ted will report on the Memorandum of Understanding.

M. Belanger researched the Recreational Use for CPA funds and thinks that the Park Department proposal meets how recreational use is defined.

Dave Thomas explains that the Park Department will be withdrawing their Step 2 application.  He notes that the Finance Committee approved a Reserve Fund Transfer Request for the funds, so the plan is to regroup for the Fall.

OLD BUSINESS
Green School Application – Step Two
Lincoln Andrews, Diane Stewart, Neil Rosenthal and Wayne Perkins of Green School Preservation Committee are present for the discussion.  Also present were Leilani Dalphe and Allin Frawley.  Diane Stewart presents the Step Two application for the Green School Project with a total of $77,184.  The Green School Preservation Committee has received donations of the private residents of Middleborough, as well as local businesses to restore the outside of the building.  The Step Two application includes the installation of an ADA compliant handicapped ramp; installing an HVAC, completing electrical wiring, flooring and upgrading the bathroom and grading of the parking lot.  This work is for the completion of the inside of the building.  T. Eayrs asks about the plan for use of the building once it is complete.  There is concern that the newly renovated building will not be utilized.  

There is discussion on the ownership of the school and property.  It is confirmed that the School Committee has asked the Board of Selectmen to take control over the property.  Chairman Lopes

confirms that action will be taken on the transferring at the Annual Town Meeting.  Allin Frawley speaks about the Board of Selectmen’s support in favor of the project.  Leilani Dalphe speaks about the Tourism Committee that is interested in using it.  Member D. Thomas expresses concern about who will maintain the building once it is complete.  There is discussion on funding of other Town Buildings.  

Motion:  To have recommend favorable action on the article for the Green School project in the amount of $77,184.00.

By:  M. Belanger


Seconded by T. Eayrs


VOTE:  6-0-0
Oliver Estates - Update
Chairman J. Lopes explains that the Historical Commission will be taking action on the proposals received for the Preservation and Historic Restrictions at their next meeting.

ACTION ITEMS - Update
Member J. Ruthwicz updates the Committee on the various ongoing projects.  It is noted that the RFP is out to bid, for the Records Preservation that is being done by the Town Clerk.  J. Ruthwicz also reports that she met with Jeff Stevens to review the improved design for the cemetery signs.  The Shoe Shop Place project will be submitted again for approval.  The window installation at the Housing Authority property is compete and it is noted that the work on the Historical Museum has begun.  J. Ruthwicz speaks about the Unitarian Church Project and their request for an extension to the end of the year.  It is noted that the Grant Agreement for the Unitarian Church will be amended with a deadline of December 31, 2014.

GRANT AGREEMENT/MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
Member T. Eayrs reports to the Committee his work with Town Counsel using the Nantucket Document as a model.  He explains that the CPC can grant funds to the church but that there will need to be historic preservation placed on the organ.  There is discussion on having preservation agreements on all projects.  Chairman J. Lopes will be speak with Town Counsel to get clarification on his findings in regard to the CPA Grant agreement and preservation restrictions.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Member Mo Franco reviews with the Committee the financial report that has been revised through November.  It is noted that the Town will be receiving a 52.23% match of funds, which totals $109,575.  Those funds are not in the Town’s accounts yet.  Mo will work with the Accountant to get the December revenue and research when those matching funds will be received.

NEW BUSINESS
Bill for Community Preservation Coalition Dues
Motion:  To approve the Community Preservation Coalition Dues in the amount of $875.00.

By T. Eayrs



Seconded by D. Thomas

VOTE:  6-0-0
Bill for Secretary Services
Motion:  To approve the Bill for Secretary Services in the amount of $64.56.

By T. Eayrs



Seconded by D. Thomas

VOTE:  6-0-0
Letter of Resignation – Michael Maddigan
Chairman J. Lopes presents the resignation of Michael Maddigan from the Community Preservation Committee, effective immediately.  It is noted that Michael was an “At Large” member of the CPC.

Motion:  To accept the letter of resignation from Michael Maddigan and write him a thank you letter thanking him for his services.

By:  T. Eayrs



Seconded by M. Belanger

VOTE:  7-0-0
Chairman J. Lopes will let the Board of Selectmen know so that they can find a replacement.  There is discussion on the Planning Board Member appointment and the status of getting another member on board with the CPC.  The Recording Secretary and Member M. Belanger will attend a Planning Board Meeting to inquire about the Board’s appointment to replace David Maddigan.

Next Agenda Items
Member T. Eayrs speaks to the Committee about the possibility of engaging a consultant to spend a designate number of hours on each project to make sure that nothing falls through the cracks.  He presents a draft RFP for discussion at the next meeting.  Member M. Franco speaks about putting on the agenda, the warrant articles for the next projects as well as an article to allocate the funds the Town received as a match.

Adjournment
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 13, 2014 at 7:00 PM.

MOTION:  To adjourn the regular sessions meeting of the Community Preservation Committee at 8:30 PM.

By Dave Thomas


Seconded by T. Eayrs


VOTE:  6-0-0
Respectfully Submitted by,

________________________________

Colleen Lieb, Recording Secretary

List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting
1. January 9, 2014 Draft Minutes

2. Green School Committee Presentation

3. Draft RFP for Community Preservation Consultant

ACTION ITEMS
1. Jo to prepare warrant articles for spring town meeting

2. Jo to send award letter to UU church

3. Ted to continue work on preservation restrictions 

4. Jane to talk to town counsel re preservation restrictions

5. Jo to email CPA project spreadsheet to all

6. Colleen to pay coalition dues

7. Jane to inform museum & UU church there will be preservation restrictions on property

8. Colleen to write letter accepting Mike Maddigan's resignation with regret

9. Colleen & Mark to go to next Planning Board meeting  re need for Plan Bd statutory member
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